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Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee

Minutes of Meeting

07 June 2016
There were 15 members of the Committee and NIA staff present with 5 apologies.

1. Minutes of last meeting

After some changes to the attendance list and apologies, the minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true and accurate record. A shortened version will be uploaded to the ACC section of the airport website. Actions set were reviewed and feedback was given to the Committee. 
2. Matters arising
The Committee were introduced to Nick Jones, Interim Chief Executive.
3. CAA Consultation- Airspace change
Jim Wylie, Air Traffic Control Manager, addressed members of the Committee on the Civil Aviation Authority’s consultation on proposals for a revised airspace change process.
4. Chairman’s Business
The Chairman briefed the Committee on the CAA’s consultation on the guidance for airports on providing assistance to people with hidden disabilities. Graeme Mason provided the Committee with an overview of the airport’s current operation involving passengers with reduced mobility and members have decided the Committee should reply to the consultation.

ACTION: The Committee would like a presentation from NIAL showcasing its PRM operation at a future meeting.
5. Secretariat Report 
Prestwick Residents Association is no longer in operation. As a result of this, their representative has asked to be removed from the Committee. 
Members raised concerns over a lack of attendance from some organisations at previous meetings and several yet to nominate a chosen applicant on the committee.
ACTION: Secretariat to check previous 12 months attendance and draft letter to all local authorities reminding them of space on the ACC.

6. UKACCS Meeting
The Chairman and Deputy Chairman will be attending the UKACCS meeting in June and will report back to members at the next meeting.

7. CAA Consultation- Access to the ground handling market at UK airports
The Chairman briefed the Committee on the CAA’s consultation on access to the ground handling market at UK airports. Graeme Mason provided the Committee with an overview of the airport’s current ground handling operation and the airport will provide the Committee with its response to the consultation. Members have decided the Committee will reply to the consultation after the UKACCS meeting.
8. Airport Report
Graeme Mason updated the Committee on the airport’s overall performance. 2016 has started reasonably well with overall growth at about 2% year on year. 

The United Airlines service, Newcastle’s first scheduled nonstop trans-Atlantic service to New York/Newark, is now back in operation. Vueling Airlines, Spain’s leading low cost airline, first ever service from Newcastle for summer 2016 has been performing reasonably well during its first few months of operation and steps up to three times weekly as of June. Ryanair announced three more new routes for winter 2016-17, all to/from Poland including Warsaw, Gdansk and Wroclaw. Bmi regional have commenced their service to Stavanger. 
Phase One of the long-term car park extension is now complete, offering 800 additional spaces to passengers this summer. Phase Two is on schedule to be completed in early July, offering a further 800 spaces.

An Airspace Change Proposal has been submitted to the Civil Aviation Authority with a response anticipated within 16 weeks.

‘Happy or Not’ data remains very positive and the level of complaints generally is low.

9. AOB
Members raised concerns over the condition of the roundabout located on the A696.

ACTION: NIAL to speak with Highways England.
Date of next meeting 
Members are advised that the next meeting will take place on Tuesday 6th September at 10am in the Board Room at the airport. 
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